
Building and Grounds Minutes 
Thursday 12 August 2021 

 
Call to order 7:05 PM by Chairman Dennis Bednarek 
 
Opening Prayer by Dennis 
 
Attendance: Father Loyola, Dennis Bednarek, Ron Lambert, Jim Cox, Tim Lenz, Dan Riedel 
Excused: Deacon Anton, John VanZeeland 
 
Resignation. Ron Lambert  announced he was resigning  from the committee because he simply does not have the time.  
 
School Roof Repair.  After reviewing estimates it was decided to go with US Roof that gave a verbal estimate of $3,140 from US  Roof 
as they seemed to lower of the two estimates we received.  We had contacted other roofers with another estimate at about $4,600 
and two roofer refusing to bid as the job would be to small for them.  Tim is to get a written estimate which he will forward to the 
finance committee.  We will request to proceed for cost up to $3,500 with out further review. 
 
Asphalt Repairs After reviewing 4 estimated we are recommending accepting the bid from Wolf Paving for $34,400.  Only Wolf Paving 
and Suburban Paving offered a 4” base with two other venders only offering a 3” base.  There were questions on the past quality with 
work done by Suburban and their price was $1,300 higher than Wolf Paving.  Tim was to send the estimates to the finance committee 
for acceptance.  There was emphis on the urgency as asphalt production normally halts in November.  
 
Technology Stage  After waiting for new estimates with the additional fire requirement not included in the prior estimates we received 
three revised bids.  John VanZeeland gave us the lowest bid of $4,950, with the other two bids at $6,600 and $8,500 plus.  There will 
also need to be some electrical work raising boxes for the height requirements, that Tim estimated would cost $250 but could cost 
more. We are recommending that the Finance Committee accepts John’s bid and also allocated up to a maximum of $500 for possible 
electrical costs. 
 
Digital Sign  We were holding up the decision on this with question that the present Code limits a property to three bulletin signs and 
we already have four.  Father suggested we proceed and consider the other monument sign as grandfathered in.  I’ll be requesting 
proposals form three venders hopefully by next month. 
 
Water Garden  This was on hold, waiting for Natalie’s son to work on his Eagle project and details on future plans for the area.  Since 
Natalie’s some moved to another project we are simply waiting to review future plans.   
 
Email issues were brought up.  Presently notices are sent to all members as blind copy for personal security reason.  Some prefer 
seeing the while email list and in the future everyone will be listed unless they specifically request being blind copied.  
 
Church Pew Cushions were discussed.  Father Lyola suggested we put in a request for funds in the church bulletin and hopefully 
complete this project. Dennis will talk to Renee about getting that done. 
 
More Colorful flowers were bought up by Ron Lambert.  Several brought up the fact what is planted will probably be dug up when 
construction begins, therefore we should limit any new planting.  A figure of $100 was approved in perennial flowers that can be 
moved when construction begins.  
 
Tree Trimming.  Father Lyola mentioned several trees with low limbs are blocking the view of the facilities.  Dennis and Jim will do the 
tree trimming sparingly.   
 
Closing Prayer was 8:30 PM by Father Lyola. 
 
Next meeting Thursday September 9th 2021 
 
 


